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Next Resource Day October 26, .2024  

SUNSHINE COAST 

QUILTERS’ GUILD 

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD              P.O. BOX 2083, Sechelt, BC V0N 3A0          www.scquiltersguild.com  

  President’s Message : Nancy McMurdo 

Hello All! 
 
I was thrilled with our first meeting of the year, thank you 
all for making Resource day successful. Thanks for all the 
great feedback as I am very new at this and all and any 
feedback is appreciated. 
 
September gathered 70 members with 14 new members 
joining the Guild this year. This brings our total member-
ship up to over 100, WOW!! 
 
Show and Tell was wonderful, such a talented group. Amazing as always, with the 
Comfort Society receiving 28 quilts. This is an exciting year for the Guild with our 
Quilt show being held in May, 2025. I hope everyone picked up their quilt show 
information packet and you are getting your quilts ready to show? 
 
I introduced my President’s challenge “Up-Cycling”. I hope you are considering 
taking up the challenge as I look forward to seeing all your creations. ( Details on 
page 6 ) 
 
Halloween is coming up, I hope we will see many of you out in costume @ the 
October meeting. 

If you have any new business that you would like to have addressed at the meeting, 
please contact me before that day so I can add you to the agenda. 
 
Happy Quilting, 
Nancy  

Special Points of Interest 

Next Resource Day 

October 26, 2024 
 

8:45-9:00 room setup 
9:00-9:30 table setup for 

groups 
9:30 doors open 

10-10:45 Quilt Show registra-
tion discussion 

11-12 business meeting 
12:05 program 

Julie Faulkner on new rulers 
And trunk show 

 
FQ DRAW:   

 Colour begins with “D” 
 
  

Next Newsletter deadline:  

 Friday November 1, 2024 

Executive  Meeting  Zoom   

Tuesday Oct 29, 2024 

 4:30 pm  
Open to all 

Contact  Karen B. for an invite 
 

  

Inside this issue 
 
 

President’s Message     1 
 
BOM              2 
 
Program           4 
            
Comfort Society            6     
 
Guild Minutes       10-13 

  ***Saturday October 26 2024  Resource Day ***   

Doors open 9:30 

Sechelt Seniors Centre   (back door) 

5604 Trail Ave Sechelt 

Treats supplied by Gone to Pieces 

Remember your mug! 
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Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild 2022-2023 Board Membership 

 SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD NEXT RESOURCE DAY OCTOBER 26,  .2024

Position Name Position Name 

President Nancy McMurdo Vice President Jan Parker 

Past President / 
Sunshine 

Andrea Wilson Treasurer Jane Andrew 

Secretary Christine Lawson / Darlene 
Finch back up 

Web Author 
Social Media Admin 

Myrla Bulman 
Karen Biddlecombe 

Block of the Month  Rojean Trent, Donna Wilton 2025 Quilt Show Chair Bernardine Somogyi 

Comfort Quilts 
 

Lois Anderson, Linda Child, 
Nona Fellows, Vicki Kay, Marie 
Malcolm, Jan Pinkerton, Ber-
nardine Somogyi, Donna 
Thompson, Jeanette Thompson, 
Jeannette Lucas, Celia Steel, 
Heather Miller 

CQA Rep 
 
 
Archivists 

Jeanette Thompson 

 

Karen Biddlecombe, Elizabeth Byrne 

Membership &   
Merchandise 

Janey Marshall, Debbie 
Veldhoen, Val Marus 
 
 

Publicity  
 
Fund Raising 

Moira Sarling 
 
NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

Program Committee / 
Mini Workshops 
 

Karen Biddlecombe, Darlene 
Finch, Jude Grebeldinger, Jennie 
Starr, Lori Lemay, Sue Lowell 

Library Susan Kimm-Jones,                       
Wendy Egilson, Pam Fouts 
NEED ONE MORE 

Newsletter  Margaret Stewart 
Val Marus, Phyllis Argyle 

Retreat Committee Darlene Finch, Jennie Starr, Lynda White 

Bus Trip Chair Sharon Roye Youth Outreach  NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

BOM 

Winner of September Block of the Month was Nona Fellows! 
Please remember to return your Fall Floral BOM at Resource Day.  Thank you to everyone who bought the kit! 
Our next BOM is a simple foundation pieced block with Christmas scraps.  We will have the paper copies there for a 
small fee. 
See ya next time! 
Donna and Rojean  

 

Welcome to our new members! And thank you to all of our existing members who have renewed for 2024-2025. 

With our new system, some of you may have received expiry notifications if you missed the September 30 mem-
bership cutoff. No worries, you can still renew online and get reinstated. Not comfortable with the online process? 
You can also renew at the October Resource Day.  

Membership 

Editor’s Note 

Respectfully asking that submissions honour the deadline. Anything received after a day or two’s grace period will have to be dis-
cussed at the meeting or wait for the next edition.  

Thank You 
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QUILT SHOW 2025 UPDATE 

  
$10 ITEM SALE on Oct. 26 Resource Day.  This is the second Voucher the SCQG has. The funds raised 
will go towards purchasing new banners to display in the community to advertise the Quilt Show. We will 
draw the winner on this DATE:  I truly will this time. 
Those who purchased items in Sept will have their tickets in the October draw. If you would like to pre-
purchase your $10 item please email Quiltshow@scquiltersguild.com 
 
1) IMPORTANT CHANGE to CATEGORIES.  PICK UP YOUR UPDATED 2025 Quilt Show Pack-
age on Oct. Resource day.  IMPORTANT CHANGE! Entry Criteria, Categories, FAQ section, and Regis-
tration forms. IF you are entering more than 1 quilt, we have extra registration forms. 
2) Quilt Submissions open Nov. 30, 2024. Complete the paper registration form and hand them in. OR sub-
mit it ONLINE. 
3)CONSIDER entering your quilt in the JUDGED section: $25 per entry. 
4) QS2025 Raffle tickets will be ready in the new year: we will have 2 GRAND prizes.  A quilt and A new 
sewing machine! Get thinking of who you can sell tickets to! 
5) THINK about volunteering for Set up (May 29) and Take Down (May 31).  These are the greatest need 
sections of the show, and the most critical parts.  Save the dates. 
6) POSTERS, POSTERS, POSTERS:  please take a couple and display them at your favorite community 
coffee shop/bulletin board, in your car. We will have them ready. 
7) Sign up on SEW Days:  journal covers and postcards to be made and sold in our membership boutique. 
Funds to help with quilt show expenses. 
 
Thank you to members who have begun to gather items and have donated them to the Quilt Show: We appre-
ciate it.  My sewing room is slowly accumulating some very exciting prizes for the show. 
 
Bernie 
 

Vice President- Jan Parker 

Coffee Table 

Thank you to new Member Miriam Irons for volunteering to look after the coffee duties 

Snack providers are as follows: 

October-Gone to Pieces 

November-Halfmoon Crazies 

January-Cotton Club 

February-Fat Quarters  

March-Halfmoon Crazies  

April-Fat Quarters 

May (or June if meeting is moved for the Quilt Show)-Cotton Club 

Retreat Poppy Art Workshop with Carola Russell has been rescheduled to Saturday Nov 23  at Frank West 
Hall. $60 includes $20 kit fee. Please pay by etransfer to treasurer@scquiltersguild.com or in person at next re-
source day 

You will learn how to make this one of a kind art quilt, quilting a background, making 3D poppies and embel-
lishing.  Contact Lynda White 604-741-9901 or lyndawhite14@gmail.com 

mailto:Quiltshow@scquiltersguild.com
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2024-2025 Program 

 

Hello all, your Program Committee consists of:  Chair: Karen Biddlecombe. Members: Jude Grebeldinger, Darlene 
Finch, Lori Lemay, Jennie Starr, Sue Lowell 

Lots of things to see and do when you come to the OCTOBER 2024 meeting! We do have some “mini notebooks” for 
sale-these make great Christmas gifts, small enough to have in your car or purse etc. Profit goes to the Program budget. 
Cost is $10. Please swing by the program table to take a look. 

Registration is going well for our workshops-please take a look at the website and see if there is a class you are interest-
ed in before it sells out. Reminder is that your program schedules workshops with a goal to “break even” which has al-
lowed us to keep our costs as low as possible, however, we do need to fill classes. 

October workshops include October 5th (event #25-14-indicates class number on the website) a Julie Faulkner work-
shop (at Chaster House, 1549 Ocean Beach Esplande, Gibsons)-helping attendees with complex patterns-whether that is 
a paper piecing Quiltworx pattern or a ByAnnie pattern-she is quite knowledgeable about these  instructions and is 
helping many members complete projects that have been stalled for many a year. Cost is $62. (non-members $77) 

October 17th (event #25-13) Sew Day for the Quilt Show (Eric Cardinal Hall, 930 Chamberlain Rd, Gibsons)-we will 
be working on making full size notebook covers. This is a fund raiser for your program department and will be sold at 
the 2025 Quilt Show boutique. If you can come and sew or cut/press for the day that would be awesome. Cost $10 

Note that the pattern is on the website for those who cannot come to the event but would like to participate and make 
some at home. We have purchased many notebooks to go inside the covers so we do need lots of covers to be made. 

October 27th (event #25-02)) a Julie Faulkner workshop (at ECH)-this is a ruler Free motion class. Using rulers on your 
domestic machine. Cost $62 (non-members $77) 

 

Continuing our Fat Quarter (FQ) draw. Please bring a FQ that has the colourway starting with the letter “D”. That FQ 
is registered into a draw, and you have a chance to win them all! 

 

At 10:00 am we will meet at a side table for a DISCUSSION ON QUILT SHOW rules. This is a informational discus-
sion between guild members and the QS registration team about the paperwork required to enter a quilt into the 2025 
show. Open discussion with no cost to attendees. We expect the discussion to last 30-45 minutes.  

Our business meeting starts at 11:00, wrapping up with Show and Tell.  At 12 noon we will then welcome our guest 
speaker Julie Faulkner-as she leads us through a trunk show and demonstration on some new rulers. 

 

REMINDER: you can see the 2024-2025 SCQG workshop Schedule on our website. Give this a look and see what we 
have lined up for you this season.  

CONTINUED REQUEST: Could some of you part with some FQ or yardage-we are looking for a variety of colours? 
Program is putting together some projects for the Quilt Show and could use some. Now Wendy E. will also be letting 
you all know that she wants some as well, for a basket of FQs for the quilt show. She needs LOTS so we can share with 
her as well. We have indeed received some but more are required. 

 

Please feel free to talk to anyone on the Program Committee about classes etc., as we all want your Guild experience to 
be positive.  

Respectfully submitted by Karen B. 
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Past Presidents Message  

Happy Fall Everyone, I’m so happy to return as your past President this term.  

A huge thank you to the members that stepped up to join our executive team and those who stayed on and to Nan-
cy our new fearless leader.  

Welcome to the three new members of our comfort society, that is exciting. I saw a note that if you are donating a 
quilt please provide the backing, if it needs to be quilted please add on 4/5 inches wider than the top. Thank you 
comfort society.  

If you know of a member that could use a card, please send me any details to pastpresident@scquiltersguild.com  

Warmly,  

Andrea Wilson  

Comfort Quilts 

Christine’s Trunk Show 

Set up and Take down volunteer schedule for October’s resource day 

1. Bernadine 

2. Eryl 

3. Linda Evans 

4. Darcy Meers 

5. Elizabeth Byrne 

6. Bev Zacharias 
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For the 2024/25 Guild Year, I am excited to introduce the President’s Challenge - “Upcycling” a project of your choice 
to inspire your creativity. 
 
Garments, bags, quilts, art pieces are all eligible. Let your imagination go wild! 
 
At least 60% of your project must be of non-new supplies. “Non new” supplies are things that were something else prior to this 
project. For example, a bag or garment found in a thrift store that you revamp, embellished, etc. . or from which you salvaged fab-
ric and or hardware. The remaining 40% of your project can be composed of never before sewn fabric, whether new or from your 
stash, new hardware etc. 
 
Points will be awarded for using biodegradable or recycled material, or materials made from natural resources e.g. bamboo. 
 
This will be judged at the quilt show so entries must be submitted by March.30/25 as per the Quilt show deadline. 
 
An exciting element to this challenge is ….a $200 cash prize, which has been generously donated by one of our members! The 
$200 dollar prize will be awarded to the winner.  

Nancy McMurdo-President 

Cut 16- 9 1/2” fabric squares. 

 

 

Sew into 4 rows of 4.  

Cut the 2 bottom outside squares diagonally.  

Quilt and bind as desired 

Comfort Society 

Wheelchair quilts 

Using a quilting ruler and rotary cutter. 
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Member of the Month 

I am proud to introduce my friend Rojean Trent, even though she needs no introduction! She is a long time member 
who has held many positions and is currently, along with Donna, our new BOM committee 

 

 I have lived on the Sunshine Coast for 46 years. Came here as a young bride of 21. It wasn’t until my youngest daugh-
ter was 1 years old that I joined the guild. That was in 1987. A group of crafters called Crafts Galore would have fairs 
selling their amazing and beautiful handmade products. They were famous here on the coast for their craft fairs. I was 
always a sewer and admired their work, but could never afford to buy their quilts. When I became pregnant with my 
oldest I really wanted one of their quilts. I had struggled with pregnancy in the beginning so had many ultra sounds. 
Pauline Weber was my technician and we became friends. Pauline made me my first handmade quilt and left it for me 
on my hospital bed after Elise was born. Such an amazing gift. I was hooked!  

The guild was very small back then and we met in each others homes. We did not use rotary cutters, rulers and mats 
yet. All quilts were made by using plastic templates to trace around then cut out with scissors an eyeballed quarter of 
an inch away from the traced line. The pencil line was then used as your sewing line. I have to admit, it was a very ac-
curate but a time consuming practice. We also hand basted every quilt together on our hands and knees on the floor of 
someone’s kitchen. Quilts then were hand quilted with tiny needles and strong treated thread. We formed calluses on 
our fingers from needle pricks. I perfected hand quilting on a long frame at Pauline’s house. We always helped each 
other with our quilts. The guild was and always has been an amazing group to belong too.  

The smaller groups that have been created and formed over my years in quilting have been my mentors. When an arts 
group called Out of Bounds did a presentation at Resource Day many years ago now, it inspired Pushing Our Bounda-
ries. We mentored each other while sharing the most interesting life stories. Thank you Carol Bowie, Lee Ewing, Shei-
la MacDonald and Eryl Shindel. I also spent many years in the Fat Quarters with mentors a plenty! We were always 
challenging ourselves to be better and encouraged each other.  

Some facts that you might not know about me are that I was born in Flin Flon, Manitoba. I grew up in North Burnaby. 
I worked from age 15 at all the events on the Pacific National Exhibition Grounds. I met my husband at 15. I worked as 
a Special Education Teaching Assistant for over 35 years. I am CNIB certified in Braille. I retired at 60 because all I 
could think about at work was textile art.  

So, a huge thank you to my tribe of quilters and creators. You mean so much to me.  

Rojean  
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S.C.Q.G. Resource Day Minutes September 28, 2024    Sechelt Seniors Centre  

President: Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Called to order at 11:05 a.m.  

• Motion: Nancy McMurdo moved to accept the Resource Day Minutes of May 25, 2024. Seconded by: Marie Malcolm Carried.  

•  Thank you to  executive members for today’s treats and welcome to the new Executive.  

• October Satellite hostess group will be announced in Newsletter. 

•  Thanks to Karen for organizing the discussion Show and Share your Studio setup.  

•  Eryl received some quilts in need of repair and would like to know if anyone would like to repair them.. Linda Child volunteered 
to look at them.  

•  Secretary: • All committees, please remember to send their reports to the Secretary.  

• Treasurer: • Jane reported that Lee is working on last year’s books and the BOD is working on this year’s budget. 

•  Nancy reported that the Canadian Quilters Association has asked for our support for the CQA Annual Quilt Show to be held in 
Toronto in June 2025. Motion: Nancy McMurdo moved that we support the Canadian Quilters Association for a donation of 
$300 - $500 at the discretion of the BOD after their budget for 24-25 for discretionary funds is decided on. Seconded by: Marie 
Malcolm Carried. Past President: Andrea is away this month.  

• Sue Lowell dislocated her elbow and is recuperating but still unable to sew. We wish her a speedy recovery, • Our secretary. 
Chris Lawson-Richer’s husband, Mike, passed away on Aug. 20, 2024. A Celebration of Life was held on Sunday, September 
29, 2024 from 1:00 – 5: 00 p.m. Our sympathies go out to Chris and her family.  

• New Business:  

• Volunteers required. Coffee Management for Resource Day: We are looking for a volunteer to set up coffee, milk & Sugar, nap-
kins etc. for Resource Day. This would involve taking the Coffee and accessories home after each meeting. New member, Miri-
am Irons volunteered. Thank you Miriam.  

• Youth Out Reach – We would like to be involved in moving this program forward. There are a number of volunteers interested 
and we will be reaching out for youth for the energy (12-18) in schools and the community. Those students interested will also be 
invited to join us at our monthly meetings.  

• We are also looking for volunteers for: Fund Raising Committee and the Library.  

• Nancy passed around a clip board for able members to sign up for volunteering for setup and take down at Resource Day Meet-
ings. 6 members per day. Names with dates will be in the Newsletter. She will continue to search for a young group to do this for 
us.  

• Nancy welcomed the New Executive.  

• Comfort Society: Linda Child • 28 quilts came in today. • We ran out of baby quilts this summer so please keep on quilting. • 
There was a parade of some fantastic new quilts. • People living on the coast who have babies off coast also qualify. Just let Lin-
da know.  

• Membership: Janey Marshall • 50%  of members paid before today’s meeting and 14 new members paid before the meeting. • 
There are 70 members (3 new) attending today and 5 guests. • 3 door prizes to: Jude Grebeldinger, Deb Burton and Heather Mil-
ler. • This year’s membership over 100. 

• Block of Month: Rojean Trent and Donna Wilton • Draw: Nona Fellows won the beautiful fall blocks for September. • All blocks 
are sold for October’s Draw. 
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• Program: Karen Biddlecombe • Please visit our website for our exciting upcoming events. • See Program Report • Fat Quar-
ter Winners for “L” colour: Nona Fellows and Maya Somogyi  

• Quilt Show: Bernie Somogyi May 30 and 31st, 2025 • There is a registration package for Quilts that will be entered in the 
Quilt Show at her table today. Please remember to pick up your package or visit the website. • Bernie also has items to pur-
chase for $10 and your name will go in a draw for a BC Ferry pass (worth $100). The spring draw consolation prizes went to 
Lois Anderson, Heather Miller, Celia Steel, Jeanette Lucas, and Linda Evans. $180 was raised in the spring. More required 
so we can purchase new banners. There will be another sale next month for the pass. • We are working on our Quilt Show 
posters ready with the possibility of having a QR code on them with the link to our new event on the website. • Program will 
be hosting 2 workshops this year at the Show in Room 209 upstairs. Uschi Greiner will do one on the Friday and Julie Faulk-
ner doing one on Saturday. Their projects will be introduced at our October meeting and they are exciting. For SQCG mem-
bers taking a workshop, they will receive a free entrance fee ticket, but please remember to sign up and volunteer for a 2-
hour shift at the Quilt Show. • SCQG Members admission will be $10 for an entrance ticket that will be good for 2 days en-
trance. All members are asked to volunteer for 2 hours at the Show. • Boutique space will be increased this year. More de-
tails to follow. • A musical fabric walk game will be played twice for each day. Fee to be set. • Lois Anderson has again ar-
ranged for the truck to pick up the quilt frames at Half Moon Bay and deliver to the Arena and return them after the show. • 
We will be looking for strong people to help with the pick up and delivery. • We are hoping to have the volunteer signs up on 
the website. Stay tuned. 

•  Library: Wendy Eglison • The Library has moved to the back of the room and will now be storing our books on a rolling 
cart which will be stored in the room at the back. This will save us from moving the books for each meeting.  

• Bus Trip: Being worked on.  

• Website: Myrla is away.  

• Newsletter: Margaret Stewart • Articles due October 4th.  

• President’s Challenge: Nancy McMurdo Up-cycled. Anything old to make new. Nancy showed some of her artistic up cy-
cled items that she had just finished. (An old vest with embellishments, quilt, jacket, and a purse was made from her Broth-
er’s shirts. They were amazing so you should get started thinking about what you could do for this challenge. These will be 
judged and the winner will receive $200.00 at the Quilt Show.  

• Speaker: Christine Richardson, Fibre Expressions • Karen introduced our speaker with her trunk show on sewing panels. • 
Pop up store was available.  

• Next Resource Day: October 26, 2024 • Julie Faulkner will be showing us a new trunk show and new ruler demo. She will be 
having some of her patterns and rulers for sale.  

• Meeting Adjourned: 12:15 p.m.  

• Minutes taken by: Darlene Finch 
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S.C.Q.G.Executive Committee October 2, 2024 Zoom Present: Jane Andrews ,Karen Biddlecombe, Margaret Stewart, Nancy 
McMurdo, Myrla Bulman, Janey Marshall, Andrea Wilson, Wendy Egilson, Bernadine Somogyi, Linda Child, Jan Parker, Jean-
ette Thompson, Darlene Finch  

Nancy McMurdo called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.  

• Motion: Karen Biddlecombe moved to accept the Executive Committee Minutes of May 28, 2024. Seconded by: Margaret 
Stewart Carried.  

• President: Nancy McMurdo • Nancy welcomed the new executive.  

• Treasurer: Jane Andrews • Jane is meeting with Lee on Friday to transfer the books to Jane. Once books are finalized, the 
BOD will then be able to finalize the budget for 2024-25. When financials are approved the final statements and budget will 
be sent to the membership a minimum of 2 weeks before the AGM (at Resource Day, November 30, 2024). The PDF will be 
put on the website in the Members Only section. Jane will let Nancy know when the budgets are ready so a zoom meeting 
can be set. • Jane will check with the Bank to ensure the name is changed to Jane Andrews or preferably to Treasurer from 
the receipts that are going out to members from Treasurer@scquilteresguild.com . • This e-transfer is not working internally 
for the people who need access to the deposit information. We are going to change internet transfers from Treasur-
er@scquiltersguild.com to another appropriate name to give Jane specific access to Treasurer@scquiltersguild.com and the 
new one to Jane and others who require the deposit information. Members will be notified with instructions and a live 
presentation when this happens (possibly at October RD meeting). • Jane will check on the emails for our account for depos-
it receipts to be sent out in treasurers name or an email address. This could be changed when we have a second account for 
deposits. • Jane reported that as we are a non-profit group we cannot hold debt, therefore we are unable to have a VISA ac-
count.  

• Vice President: Reported by Nancy • Volunteers required. Coffee Management for Resource Day: We are looking for a vol-
unteer to set up coffee, milk & Sugar, napkins etc. for Resource Day. This would involve taking the Coffee and accessories 
home after each meeting. New member, Miriam Irons volunteered. Thank you Miriam. • Youth Out Reach – We would like 
to be involved in moving this program forward. There are a number of volunteers interested and we will be reaching out for 
youth for their energy (12-18) in schools and the community. Those students interested will also be invited to join us at our 
monthly meetings. • We are also looking for volunteers for: Fund Raising Committee and the Library. • Nancy passed 
around a clipboard for able members to sign up for volunteering for setup and take down at R.D. Meetings. 6 members per 
day. Names with dates will be in the Newsletter. Nancy will continue to search for a young group to do this for us.  

• Quilt Show: Bernie Somogyi May 30 and 31st, 2025 • Stitch and Bobbin is donating a sewing machine for the Quilt Show. 
We are working for advertising and promoting Stitch and Bobbin. There is a maximum of $500 value. for the raffles. • Ka-
ren explained the adverting for the Quilt Show for the posters. Karen will be pushing on face book and Quilt Guilds, CQA 
etc. This will be shareable so members can share on their Facebooks. • So far, we have BC Ferries and Stitch and Bobbin as 
sponsored. • Boutique space will be increased this year. More details to follow. • Sandwich boards and posters can be updat-
ed prior to the show. • Vendors will be advertised. • Bernie will review the meeting date for the next Quilt Show meeting in 
October. • We are hoping to have the volunteer signs up on the website. Stay tuned. • Bernie and Myrla will work on a QR 
Code for the Quilt Show to send people directly to the website. Myrla will check into the exposure to keep the website safe 
from scammers. Hopefully this can be done in October. • Nancy will send the write up for the President’s Challenge to Ber-
nie.  

• CQA: Jeanette Thompson • Needs to receive the CQA Newsletter. Myrla and Jeanette will meet to ensure she has the ac-
cess. Jeanette will check with CQA to ensure they have the correct address. Myrla offered to give her specific training on the 
use of mail and the in box for CQA. • Email providers are legally not allowed to send out massive emails (50 at a time other-
wise considered junk mail). CQA sends out communication 100% by email. Jeanette will call Jane and Myrla re setting up 
CQA mail to the proper email address .(CQArep@scquiltersquild.com). • Myrla and Teresa are working on a system for 
mass mailing to simplify the internal system for mailing.  

• Membership: Janey Marshall • If a member has not paid their membership (about 20), it is cancelled, but names still remain 
in the system. They will be able renew in the system as long as they have not changed their email. Jane will check with Te-
resa that a statement be put on the website and send the statement to Margaret for the Newsletter. Both statements “renew 
here” and “pay here” should be in instructions. By-laws and Constitution will be posted on website after November AGM.  
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• • There are some issues re: logged in members not seeing the membership list. • Myrla and Teresa are working on this. New 
Business: • Motion: Myrla Bulman moved to review proposal to align the membership renewal term with the fiscal yearend 
(July 1st to June 30th) effective June 30, 2025). Seconded by: Jan Parker Carried Andrea and Jane will review, discuss and 
prepared the motion. Andrea will contact Sue Lowell for the original by-laws. Part II bylaw #1 b This will be presented to the 

Executive for November Executive Meeting. • The privacy law requires us to have a policy that states our Privacy 

Statement which should be developed and posted  

•  Technical: Myrla • Myrla is working with Chris and Margaret using the app for their use. • Myrla would recommend we re-
new the website host for 1 year to allow for the Quilt Show year and the plug ins that need to be installed for this. • Teresa 
and Myrla will work with Karen, Bernie and Jane to ensure this works well. This should happen asap . Bernie will change the 
next Quilt Show meeting date and send out an email. • Myrla will work with Chris and Margaret to get the new plug in work-
ing. • Tech meeting needs to happen next week to ensure we can get this done.  

• Newsletter: Margaret Stewart • Articles due Friday, October 4th.  

• Meeting Adjourned: 5:55 p.m. Minutes taken by: Darlene Finch  
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HISTORY 

 

1982 a group of women on the Sunshine Coast got 

together to share their love of quilting. Pat Crucil, 

an   accomplished quilter and teacher, established 

this first quilt group on the Coast. 

 

Today the Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild is the 

"umbrella" organization for five local community 

quilt groups** from Pender Harbour to Gibsons, 

with a membership of about 100. The Guild pro-

motes the joy of quilting on the Coast by providing 

enjoyment through quilt shows, classes, demon-

strations and displays. We continue to meet eight 

days throughout our Guild year, from September to 

May. Our meetings consist of Mini-Workshops, 

Business Meeting, Comfort Society, Block of the 

Month, Show N’ Tell, Library, and a Program. 

 

 

 

** Satellite Group Rep Contact Information: 

Please see membership list for contact emails or 

send message via scquiltersguild.com 

Pender Harbour Piecemakers: Lee Ewing                  

604-883-2620 

1/2 Moon Crazies: Andrea Wilson 604-989-5779 

Fat Quarter Quilters: Rita Hunt 604-885-3601 

Gone to Pieces: Linda Child 

Cotton Club: Bev Butchart 604-886-8449 

P.O. Box 2083 

Sechelt, B.C.   

V0N 3A0 

SUNSHINE COAST 
QUILTERS’ 
GUILD  

www.scquiltersguild.com  

Newsletter Advertising Rates (per issue* (PI) 
for  Sept. - May, excluding Dec.):  
 
 
Classified……………$10.00 *PI 
Bus card size……...  $10.00 *PI 
8 issues ……………..$50.00 
¼ Page for ……….…$14.00 *PI 
8 issues…………… ..$90.00 
½ Page …………..….$21.00 *PI 
8 issues………………$125.00 
Full Page ….………...$42.00 *PI 
8 issues……………....$200.00 
 
One time email to all members,  
Quilting related $15.00, Commercial $35.00  
 

Please contact : 
Val Marus 

valmarus1@gmail.com 
     

Next Newsletter Deadline 
Next Newsletter deadline Nov 1, 2024 
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